
The Whitman Amateur Radio Club, Inc.                  April 2009  

SPECTRUM 
The  Voice  of the  Humble  Electron                     Founded 1962  

 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE:  This is Paul N1VTI – Bill Hayden N1FRE reported that 
7 Whitman club members and 1 area HAM participated in a Youth Fair by setting up 
and staffing an Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth at the Masonic Temple in Quincy and 15 
members were able to check in with WA1NPO via the Whitman REPEATER. Bruce 
Hayden NI1X reported that at least 8 Whitman club members attended the 
Framingham Flea Market.  
 

Bruce Hayden NI1X & Bill Hayden N1FRE reported on First Monday of the 
Month  RADIOGRAM  Training  with  10  Whitman  club  members participating. Jeff     Paul Burbine 
Lehmann N1ZZN reported on EchoLink and IRLP additions to the local Bridgewater            N1VTI 
REPEATER.  Jeff  Tracy   N1SOM   reported   that   he   along  with   Ron  Stundze   
KB1OEQ and Mike Supple KB1OEP completed The Community Emergency Response Team 
(CERT) training with the Whitman Emergency Management Agency. 
 

Bruce Hayden NI1X reported that the FOX was loose in W. Bridgewater with 9 area HAMs 
honing their skills for the International Fox hunt in Boston - Blue Hills Reservation - in June. Come to 
the next meeting and share your radioactive adventures with the members present or send The 
Bruce NI1X an update for the newsletter. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

TECHNICAL TOPICS  -  IT WAS A FULL HOUSE   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THERE WERE  39  MEMBERS & GUESTS PRESENT AT THE APRIL MEETING 
 

After the business meeting - Jim Havens W1GQN showed his new Morse code key and Dave 
Beauvais KB1QMX showed a short video introduction to the amateur radio talk show produced by Pi 
Pugh K1RV and Bill Needham K1WN that is available on the Braintree and Whitman / Hanson 
Public Access cable channels. Paul Moss KB1MTW brought in the new Whitman Club Display Board 
for Show and Tell that he had made and was used at the Youth Fair Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth for 
the first tme. 



SECRETARY’S  NOTES  OF  THE  MEETING  OF  April 1st, 2009 de N1ZZN 
    

OPENING: The members started gathering at the Whitman Public Library, 
Whitman, MA around 6:15 p.m.  President Paul N1VTI opened the meeting 
at 6:30 p.m. 
 

ATTENDANCE: Thirty-nine members / guests were present, including 
three elected Officers and three Directors. A quorum was present. 
 

   K1AWB Steve Laroe      K1NFO Ed Eidelman (guest) 
   K1VU Bob Johnson     K1WGU Bob Bass 
   KA1EUI Jim Tovet      KA1JBE Joe Casieri (guest) 
   KA1PJX Don Keene      KB1CYV Roy Logan 
   KB1CHW John Coombs Jr.     KB1ETW Jim Halpin     Jeff Lehmann 
   KB1IKH Elayne Tovet     KB1KVL Ken Kavaljian            N1ZZN 
   KB1MTW Paul Moss      KB1NMG Barbara Anderson 
   KB1OEM John O’Neill      KB1OEP Mike Supple     KB1OEQ Ron Stundze 
   KB1PHN John Murphy     KB1QKV Mike Anderson    KB1QKW Chris Laroe 
   KB1REQ Jeremy Breef-Pilz     SWL Colben Laroe (guest)    KB1TOM Tom Wilson               
   KC1FZ George Davis     KC1JET Jim Tynan     WA1ZKK Al Craddock 
   N1FRE Bill Hayden      N1NTZ Ed Meehan     N1OGP Frank Hayes 
   N1OYH Carl Davis      N1SOM Jeff Tracy     N1VTI Paul Burbine 
   N1ZZN Jeff Lehmann     NI1X Bruce Hayden    WQ1L John Coombs 
   W1GQN Jim Havens      W1JGR John Rupple     
   W1EKG Ross Hochstrasser   KB1RXQ   Joe  “Dino” Casieri (guest) 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: The treasurer’s report for March was read by Jeff N1SOM. Ed 
N1NTZ made a motion seconded by Paul KB1MTW that the treasurer’s report be accepted as read. 
The motion was approved. 
 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: A motion was made by Ed N1NTZ seconded by Ken KB1KVL that 
the March secretary’s report be accepted as published in the newsletter. The motion was approved. 
 

HEALTH & WELLFARE: Ray Bolduc KB1ODU is in a rehab hospital in Cambridge, and can be 
contacted by phone, the best time is between 7 and 10 PM. 
 

NEW MEMBERS: Paul KB1MTW made a motion that Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ, Mike 

Canney K1MRG, and Al Craddock WA1ZKK be accepted as members. The motion was seconded 
by Frank N1OGP and it was approved. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: Bruce NI1X will be the fox during a Fox Hunt on Saturday, April 4th at 10 a.m. in 
West Bridgewater. The fox frequency will be 146.535. Bruce NI1X also reported that the USA ARDF 
Championship (fox hunting) will be held in this area this year, June 5-7th, at the Blue Hills 
Reservation. Details can be found at www.homingin.com. Jeff N1SOM reported that $400 has been 
sent to the Whitman-Hanson High School “Dollars for Scholars” program. Bill N1FRE reported that 
the club’s amateur radio presentation at the Youth Fair at the Quincy Masonic hall was a success. 
Paul KB1MTW reported that the East Bridgewater YMCA has been contacted about using their 
location for Field Day 2009 again this year. Jeff N1ZZN reported that he found the information about 
reserving a 1x1 call sign, for field day. Bruce NI1X will look into it further, as the club call sign trustee. 
Jeff N1ZZN reported that he will be sending the information about the Marshfield Fair Special Event 
to the ARRL, in order to have it there in plenty of time to appear in the August QST magazine. 

           Pg. 2 
 



SECRETARY’S  NOTES  OF  THE  MEETING  OF  April 1st, 2009 Cont: de N1ZZN 
 

NEW BUSINESS:  Bruce NI1X reported that Paul WB1COG has a 10/15 meter beam available 
for free, for pickup at his house in East Bridgewater. Bob K1VU was interested and will contact Paul 
WB1COG. Ross W1EKG volunteered to apply for a permit for the Memorial Day weekend flea 
market at Saftler’s parking lot. Paul KB1MTW reported that the pocket manual for the FT-817 QRP 
rig has arrived and will be kept with the radio. Jeff N1ZZN reported that the Bridgewater 147.180MHz  
REPEATER is once again on EchoLink, as well as the new addition of IRLP. It can be found on 
EchoLink as W1MV-R, and IRLP node number 4388. Paul N1VTI opened up nominations for the 
upcoming election of Officers and one Board of Director position. Paul N1VTI was nominated for 
president, Paul KB1MTW / vice president, Jeff N1SOM / treasurer, Jeff N1ZZN / secretary, Bob 
K1WGU and John KB1PHN / Board of Director. Nominations will be open through the May meeting, 
with elections taking place at the June meeting. 
 

CLUB EQUIPMENT: Paul KB1MTW reports that all club equipment is accounted for. 
 

NET CONTROLS:   4/5: Bill N1FRE            4/12: Jeff N1SOM        4/19: Bruce NI1X   
    4/26: Mike KB1OEP        5/3: Steve K1AWB 

 

CLOSE: President Paul N1VTI closed the business meeting at 7:20 p.m. on a motion by Ed N1NTZ 
seconded by John KB1PHN. The motion was approved.  
 

TECHNICAL TOPICS: Jim W1GQN displayed several of his CW keys. Dave KB1QMX showed 
part of an amateur radio video produced by members of the K1USN Radio Club in Braintree that is 
running on public access cable in Braintree, as well as other towns including Whitman and Hanson. 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

UPCOMING   EVENTS 
 
April 13, 2009 - TECHNICIAN CLASSES IN TAUNTON – Greg Glynn W1VFB reports that the 
Taunton Area Communication Group will hold Technician Classes in Taunton at the DPW Garage 
starting Monday, April 13, 2009. Contact Greg W1VFB at E-Mail gglyn@comcast.net if you or 
someone you know is interested in attending the Technician Classes. 
 

April 18, 2009 - Antique Radio Swap Meet - Manchester, NH.  Saturday, April 18, 2009 at the 
Manchester Bingo Center - 165 John E. Devine Drive, Manchester, NH. $3.00 at 8:30 a.m.  
 

April  18, 2009 - FOX  HUNT - At 1:00 p.m.  The Fox will be hiding in one of the Bridgewater Towns. 
The Fox Frequency will be 146.535 MHz. Talk-in / coordination on the Whitman REPEATER 147.225 
MHz (PL 67). 
 

April  19, 2009 - MIT Flea Market – Cambridge, MA.  April 19, 2009 – Albany and Main Street. Free 
off-street buyers parking. 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Buyers $5.00 - Third Sunday - April thru October – Call 
Nick 617-253-3776  Computers – Electronics – HAM Radio 
 

April 20, 2009 - BOSTON  MARATHON – So far Jim Tynan KC1JET has reported that he has 
signed up to help with the Boston Marathon.  
 

Carl Aveni N1FY, the ARRL Assistant Eastern Mass. Section Emergency Coordinator, reports 
that the Amateur Radio Emergency Service (ARES) Command Center located at the Bridgewater 
Emergency Operations Center will be activated and staffed during the Boston Marathon to monitor 
activities outside of the Boston Marathon area. Some of the Whitman and Massasoit Club members 
will be joining Carl N1FY. Come and join us.  
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NEW  MEMBERS  -  NEW  MEMBERS  --  NEW  MEMBERS 
 
NEW  MEMBER: Al Craddock WA1ZKK holds a General Class 
License and lives in Bridgewater.  Al WA1ZKK reports that he took 
Novice Class when club member Steve Rudin W1WSN was 
teaching amateur radio classes at the Stoughton High School in the 
early 1970’s time frame.  
 

Al WA1ZKK reports that he has a Kenwood TS-820 
transceiver that can be connected to an 80-Meter and a 40-Meter 
dipole antenna along with a 5-Element high gain beam for 10-15-
20-Meters. 
 

Al WA1ZKK is usually monitoring the local REPEATERS 
with a Bearcat Scanner and is refurbishing a handheld transceiver.                        

                                                                                                                             
Al Craddock WA1ZKK  

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
NEW MEMBER: Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ holds 
a Technician Class license and lives in Mansfield. 
Jeremy KB1REQ reports that he is a freshman at 
Mansfield High School and received his Technician 
Class License last September. 
 

Jeremy KB1REQ reports that he has an ICOM 
IC-2200H transceiver that he uses as a home Base 
Station with an indoor antenna. Jeremy KB1REQ 
also reports that he has a Yaesu VX-170 2-Meter 
handheld and is on EchoLink. Plans are to install an 
outside antenna and upgrade to General Class. 
Jeremy KB1REQ is active in SKYWARN and ARES. 
 

Jeremy KB1REQ reports that he first became 
interested  in  amateur  radio after  listening  to  the                 Jeremy  Breef-Pilz KB1REQ 
SKYWARN Observer reports on the Bridgewater and  
Walpole REPEATERS last summer.                  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

REINSTATED FORMER MEMBER: Mike Canney Jr.  K1MRG 
holds a General Class license and lives in Pembroke with his wife 
Donna. Mike K1MRG was first licensed in 1959 and reports that he 
will have been a licensed HAM for 50 years come November 5, 2009. 
 

Mike K1MRG reports that he has a Yaesu FT-7800 
transceiver that he uses as a home Base Station for 2-Meter and 440 
MHz. and that he has an ICOM IC-746 transceiver for HF contacts. 
His next project is to assemble an antenna crew to put up an HF 
antenna.  
 

Mike K1MRG reports that he would like to get more involved 
with Public Service events.                           Mike Canney Jr.  K1MRG 
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HELLO  FROM  SUNNY  FLORIDA 
 

Jim O’Rourke WG1L and his wife 
Joan SWL headed for Florida in February 
and looked up Mike Marinucci N1FRV 
and his wife Jennifer SWL in Hernando, 
Florida. The group got together for a 
cookout at Mike’s N1FRV house where 
they could socialize and reminisce about 
their radioactive adventures with the 
Whitman Amateur Radio Club. 
 

Mike N1FRV reports that he has 
not put up his Off-Center-Fed Windom 
long wire antenna since it was taken 
down for Field Day last year. Mike 
N1FRV is a member of the Sky High 
Radio Club.  His 2-Meter and EchoLink 
equipment is working OK.  
 

Jim WG1L reports that they left 
home the 10th of February, took about 6 
days to get to Florida and then spent two       
weeks visiting friends and relatives. They        Mike Marinucci N1FRV         Jim O’Rourke WG1L 
settled in Silver Springs, about 45 miles           and wife Jennifer SWL          and wife Joan SWL 
from Mike’s N1FRV house, where they  
have been renting a house from some friends of theirs that live in Holbrook, MA.  
 

Jim WG1L says: “There is no phone service in the house so I have been using the Library that 
is nearby, I can't use the EchoLlnk as you can't talk in the Library ! ! ! ! !  ! I only have my QRP Plus 
rig that I have setup in the camper. I have an outbacker antenna temporarily mounted on the right 
rear leg of the camper placing it above the roof line. I made one good contact with a station in 
Nashua, NH. and he said that I was solid copy every time. 
 

Jim WG1L reports that they will be leaving Florida in mid April and start working their way 
home, with stops at half a dozen places on the way. Jim WG1L should have EchoLink connections at 
the campgrounds and will check in along the way. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

WHITMAN  AMATEUR  RADIO  PUBLIC  SERVICE  NET  (WARPSN) 
 

The WARPSN NET meets every Sunday morning at 8:30 a.m. on the 
Whitman REPEATER 147.225 MHz (PL 67). Come join in and share your 
amateur radio related activities with the other area HAMs and short-wave 
listeners as well. We need your updates for the newsletter. 
 

As part of our training, we encourage everyone to practice sending 
routine RADIOGRAM messages.  In March we had 5 sessions with an average 
of 19 area  HAMs checking in each week and 9 messages were sent. Make up 
an NTS traffic message and send one to a friend.          
          

ECHOLINK CONNECTION: Jim Tovet KA1EUI has volunteered to host the            
EchoLink  connection  to  the  Whitman REPEATER at his home in Holbrook.           Sending NI1X  
Connect to EchoLink Node KA1EUI-R.                       Pg. 5            an update   
 



YOUTH  FAIR  -  MASONIC  LODGE  -  QUINCY  MASS. By: The Bruce NI1X  
                       

Amateur  Radio  Exhibit  Booth  Participants 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                Mike Supple KB1OEP          Roy Logan KB1CYV      Bruce Hayden NI1X   
                         Pete Carlson N1POO                                    Paul Moss KB1MTW 
                                Bill Hayden N1FRE                       Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ 
 

 Pete Carlson N1POO asked the Whitman Club members to set up 
and staff an Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth at the Youth Fair sponsored by 
the Masonic Lodge in Quincy. This was a Masonic Lodge open house and 
the other participants were local Boy Scout and Girl Scout troops along 
with the Rainbow Girls and DeMolay Boys. 
 

Bill Hayden N1FRE agreed to coordinate the event and set up a 
Club HF and 2-Meter station. There were 7 club members and 1 area HAM 
who helped set up and staff the Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth and Special 
Event Station. Our newest member, Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ, 
volunteered to help set up antennas and help put WA1NPO “On-The-Air”.  
 

There was a group of Boy Scouts from Troop 42 in Quincy participating and they all stopped 
by to learn about amateur radio and were taught how to send their name in Morse code. Along with 
the code practice oscillator, Paul Moss KB1MTW had brought the hand crank generator and The 
Bruce NI1X had brought an antique Morse code key and sounder set that turned out to be quite an 
attraction. There were plenty of QSTs and Archie comic books to hand out. Our guest operator was 
area HAM George Manning K1CG of Pembroke.  
 

The 10 area HAMs who were able to check in were Dino Casieri KB1RXQ, Jim Wolf N1JCW, 
John Bohane N1AE, Joe Casieri KA1JBE, Jim Whelan KX1M, Greg Glynn W1VFB, Randy 
Maille N1LRC, Mark Duff KB1EKN and Nick Finocchio KA1BQ. Also Mike 
Marinucci N1FRV checked in from Hernando, Florida via EchoLink.      Pg. 6 



YOUTH  FAIR - MASONIC  LODGE - QUINCY  MASS.  By: The Bruce NI1X - Cont: 
 

        Paul Moss KB1MTW volunteered 
to make a plywood display board with 
hinged side panels on which patches 
and pictures could be mounted.  
 

 New Display Board By Paul Moss KB1MTW 
 

Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ is seen operating as Net 
Control for the WA1NPO 2-Meter Base Station. In all we logged in 
16 Whitman Club members and 10 area HAMs. The  antenna  crew  
had  set  up Walter’s  K1BZD 2-Meter Yaesu FT-2400 transceiver        Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ 
as the 2-Meter Base Station with The Bruce’s NI1X 2-Meter beam       at the 2-Meter Base Station 
antenna.         
                               

Those club members who were not able to participate but    
 who were able to log in with  WA1NPO were:               
          Jim Tynan            KC1JET 
    John  Chase       KB1ODS    John Ripple     W1JGR         Dave   Beauvais  KB1QMX  
    Dave  Gurney      WA1YZH    Tom  Wilson    KB1TOM Steve  Laroe        K1AWB 
    Jim     Tovet        KA1EUI    Jim Madden     KB1PFL  Jeff Lehmann      N1ZZN  
    Frank  Hayes       N1OGP    Don Cahill        N2DEC       Al  Drollett            W1SM   
    John   O’Neill      KB1QEM     George Davis   KC1FZ  Michael Dowd      KB1PVC     
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Bill N1FRE & Jeremy KB1REQ       Bill Hayden N1FRE            George Manning K1CG 
   talking with Ralph K5XIT in Texas    talking with Nick KA1BQ       Guest Operator 
 

The crew set up the club’s ICOM IC-756 transceiver as the HF Base Station with the Club’s 
Cushcraft R-5 Vertical antenna lashed to a second floor fire escape balcony. With Bill Hayden 
N1FRE as the Control Operator, Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ is shown making his 
first HF contact – a 17-Meter contact with Ralph K5XIT in West Texas.     Pg. 7 



THE  FRAMINGHAM  FLEA  MARKET  -  By: The Bruce NI1X  
 

The Framingham Flea is sponsored by the Framingham Amateur Radio Association and once 
again there was a good turnout with plenty of radio goodies for sale and a great chance to have an 
eyeball-to-eyeball QSO with HAMs you have been talking with over the local REPEATERS.   
 

The weather was rainy and it may 
have kept a few of the vendors away but 
there was a good crowd. There was 
over 60 feet of commercial vendor 
tables with new radios, antennas, rope, 
books, test equipment, batteries, wire 
and lots of connectors 
 

     Seen Left to Right:  ���� 
 

   Bob Azanow KA1KIJ 
           Warren Dickie WA1YKF 
                     Bruce Billings K1CWS 
                         Loraine Billings SWL 
 

Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ picked up 
a replacement antenna for his handheld and 
The Bruce NI1X found some variable 
capacitors for his crystal radio project. 
 

     Seen Left to Right:  ���� 
 

  Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ 
               Jeremy’s father -  Bruce SWL 
                   Bruce Hayden NI1X 

 

 Steve “HO” Johnson KC1HO  
      Dan Chase KB1PFU                      Jeff Lehmann N1ZZN 

              John Chase KB1OEP     Paul Moss KB1MTW  
           

Dan Chase KB1PFU picked up a Kenwood TH-215 - 2-Meter handheld and reports that he 
built a home brew 3-element yagi.  John Chase KB1ODS picked up a portable computer.  Paul 
Moss KB1MTW picked up a replacement wall-wart needed for a piece of club test equipment. Jeff 
Lehmann N1ZZN and Steve Meuse N1JFU were seen programming  
900 MHz handheld transceivers for area HAMs.         Pg. 8 



TECHNICAL  TOPICS  -  KEYS  By:  Jim  W1GQN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               American Morse Key - Model – KK1   Jim Havens W1GQN and Key 

 

Jim Havens W1GQN reports: “When I got serious about re-entering the world of CW I found I 
was not fast enough to use my Vibroplex Bug.  The counter weight that controls the speed of dit 
repetition will only drop down to 15 – 20 WPM.  When trying to send at 7 – 10 WPM the character 
formation does not sound right.  At the present time I can copy about 7 WPM solid and only 10 WPM 
if pressed.  My J-38 straight key was a poor $15.00 knock-off and was very hard to use. 
 

I decided to do a Google search for keys and found a web site www.americanmorse.com that 
offered a straight key in kit form for $35.00.  It took me about ½ hour to assemble and required a 
Phillips head screwdriver, an Allen wrench, and a file.  I was pleasantly surprised by the smooth 
operation of the key.  I have made several contacts with this key already and the more I use it the 
more I like it.   
  

As it turns out  Doug  Hauff  W6AME makes these kits as well as others in his machine shop, 
which explains the highly machined components”.  
 ________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

TECHNICAL  TOPICS  -  HAM  RADIO  TALK  SHOW  -  By: Dave  KB1QMX 
 

Dave Beauvais KB1QMX showed a few 
minutes of a talk show video about amateur radio that 
Pi Pugh K1RV and Bill Needham K1WN had 
produced for the Braintree Public Access channel. 

 

 The Whitman / Hanson Public Access cable 
channel has several episodes of the Braintree 
Amateur Radio talk show.  

 

Dave KB1QMX reports that he spoke with 
Steve Roy of the Whitman / Hanson Community 
Access and that on most Sundays, the show, 
produced by the Braintree Amateur Radio Club, will 
run at 8:00 p.m. on the Whitman and Hanson 
community access channels.  Channel 9 in both 
towns.                                                Dave Beauvais KB1QMX 
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SOUTH  SHORE  FOX  HUNTERS  --  APRIL  4, 2009  By:  The  Bruce  NI1X  
 

 The South Shore Fox Hunters were on the hunt Saturday, April 4, 2009. The Bruce NI1X was 
the Fox and was hiding at the Reynolds Landing off Ash Street in West Bridgewater.  
 

First in was the team of Roy Logan KB1CYV and Barbara Rice K1MRH. They were followed 
by the team of Bill Hayden N1FRE and Ron Stundze KB1OEQ. At this point Bill N1FRE gave the 
Fox a demonstration of his tape recording of the sounds of the Whitman train station and this 
launched some of the Fox Hunters to the nearest train tracks. Another  Red  Herring.  Don’t believe 
the Fox – trust your equipment. 
  

       Joe Casieri KA1JBE                Ron Stundze KB1OEQ        Roy Logan KB1CYV 
           Dino Casieri KB1RXQ                   Barbara Rice K1MRH          Bruce Hayden NI1X 
     Bill Hayden N1FRE                  Paul Moss KB1MTW         Jeff Lehmann N1ZZN 
 

Bill N1FRE, Barbara K1MRH and Paul KB1MTW were using tape measure beams, Joe 
KA1JBE, Dino KB1RXQ and Roy KB1CYV were using electronic  “sniffer” directional finding 
equipment, Ron KB1OEQ was using the paper clip method and Jeff N1ZZN was using a Field 
Strength Analyzer that had 10 db attenuation built into the piece of test equipment. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      

 
                 The Fox’s Den 
           

Photo’s by Roy KB1CYV 
 The winners Barbara K1MRH                   Bruce Hayden NI1X  
        and Roy KB1CYV              Pg. 10               the Fox for the day 



WHITMAN  --  COMMUNITY  EMERGENCY  RESPONSE  TEAM  --  GRADUATION 
 

Ron Stundze KB1OEQ, Mike Supple KB1OEP, his wife Sue SWL and Jeff Tracy N1SOM 
were in the Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) class that started on October 1, 2008 
and finished up on April 1, 2009. The classes were held on the first and third Wednesdays of the 
month. This was the 4th CERT class offered by the Whitman Emergency Management Agency. There 
were about 20 people in the class. The instructors were Bob Schmitt KB1MTY and Lt. Robert 
Hover of  the Whitman Fire & Rescue. 

    Bob Schmitt KB1MTY 
                    Lt. Robert Hover SWL 
 

CERT   INSTRUCTORS 
 

    Ron Stundze KB1REQ   Susan Supple SWL 
          Mike Supple KB1OEP              Jeff Tracy N1SOM 
 

Jeff Tracy N1SOM reports that the topics covered 
were disaster preparedness, fire safety, disaster medical 
operations, light search & rescue, CERT organization, 
disaster psychology and terrorism. Also we were trained in 
CPR and AED. The instructor was Cathy Costello 
KB1MTX. 
  

Jeff Tracy N1SOM reports that they also took the 
National Incident Management System (NIMS) ICS-100 
and ICS-700 course. 
  

Each participant received a CERT starter Go Kit that  
consisted  of  a  CERT vest,  tape, gloves, gas shut off tool,              CERT Go Kit Supplies 
facemask,  flashlight and first aid kit,   You are encouraged              
to stock the knapsack with other useful items. 
________________________________________________________________________________  
 

SCHEDULE  OF  EVENTS  Cont: 
 

April 23, 2009 – SKYWARN  TRAINING  IN  ATTLEBORO: The Attleboro Amateur Radio Club will 
be holding a SKYWARN Training Session at the Sturdy Memorial Hospital (Sturdy Auditorium) at 7 
p.m. on Thursday, April 23, 2009. Contact John Miller N1UMJ – President – Attleboro Amateur 
Radio Club – at E-Mail n1umj@verizon.net to sign up. 
 

April 25, 2009 - INTERNATIONAL MARCONI DAY  –  Saturday,  April 25, 2009.  Radio 
Amateurs throughout the world who have an association with Marconi will be On-The-Air.     Pg. 11 



AMATEUR  RADIO  EMERGENCY  SERVICE  - April Update By: Phil N1XTB 
 

Bridgewater REPEATER gets IRLP and EchoLink upgrade 
 

Phil  McNamara N1XTB reports that a dual EchoLink / IRLP – 
(Internet Radio Linking Project) connection to the Bridgewater REPEATER 
has been installed.  Steve Meuse N1JFU configured a Linux computer 
(CentOS) with the IRLP card and installed the EchoIRLP software. Working 
with Jeff Lehmann N1ZZN, a link radio has been installed at the Bridgewater 
repeater site to connect with the new EchoIRLP server at Phil’s N1XTB QTH. 
 

The antenna party was held on Sunday, April 5, 2009.  Steve N1JFU 
provided a higher gain 70 cm antenna for the link that Phil N1XTB installed 
with a few trips up to the roof. Some testing was done by Steve N1JFU and 
Jeff N1ZZN with the new antenna but more work is expected. 
 

Phil N1XTB also reports that a modified power point presentation   Phil McNamara 
originally authored by Rob Macedo KD1CY was shown by he and Carl Aveni       N1XTB 
N1FY to some local town officials. The presentation gave an overview of the  
emergency communication resources available in the Commonwealth.  
Most of the material described the contributions of licensed Amateur 
Radio volunteers to their local Emergency Management Agency  through 
the RACES program,  The functions of SKYWARN, MARS,  and ARES 
assistance to agencies including the Red Cross and Salvation Army 
were also presented. 
 

MEMA is also rebuilding their statewide VHF system.  Every town 
in the Commonwealth was provided at least one radio to operate a 
couple of years ago.  During the first week in April, MEMA Region 2 
communities had an opportunity to visit Region II MEMA  headquarters in Bridgewater and have their 
radios reprogrammed. 

 
There is an ARES Net held following the RADIOGRAM training on the first Monday of the 

Month on the Minuteman Linked REPEATERS. Heard checking in to the April ARES Net at 8:30 p.m. 
were Ray Bolduc KB1ODU, Bruce Hayden NI1X, Phil McNamara N1NTB, Jeff Lehmann N1ZZN 
and Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 SCHEDULE  OF  EVENTS  Cont: 
 

May 18, 2009 - SKYWARN  TRAINING  IN  TAUNTON:   Mark your calendar. Greg Glynn W1VFB 
of the TACGroup reports that plans are being made to hold a SKYWARN Training Session in Taunton 
at the Morton Hospital on Monday, May 18, 2009. If you have not taken the SKYWARN Observer 
Training Course - this would be a great opportunity to get on board. Contact Greg W1VFB to sign up. 
His E-Mail is gglyn@comcast.net     
 

June 5 thru 7, 2009 – INTERNATIONAL FOX HUNT – Blue Hills Reservation – Boston, MA.  
 

We learned a little more about how they conduct their Fox Hunts. I believe there are five fox 
boxes and the fox boxes each send a distinct Morse signal for a few  seconds in rotating sequence on 
the same frequency. You don't need to know the code because a fox's number can be easily 
determined by counting dits. Learn more about ARDF here <http://www.homingin.com/>.  -- 
Information provided by ARRL ARDF Coordinator Joe Moell, K0OV.  Also check out 
http://www.bostonardf.org/ . 
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FIRST  MONDAY  OF  THE MONTH  RADIOGRAM  TRAINING 
 

       TAUNTON  RACES                          Roger Desmarais             Steve Foster       Rudy  Burer                 
 VOLUNTEERS                   KB1RTI              KB1KZW         KB1LXI 
 

Shown   at   the  Taunton 
Emergency  Operations  Center 
(EOC) following the April 
RADIOGRAM training are the  
Taunton RACES volunteers. 
 

 The crew copied two 
messages going from the 
Massachusetts Emergency 
Management Agency - Region 
II to the Emergency 
Management Agency Director 
in Taunton. 
 

Tony Pinheiro KB1QIN 
was Net Control for the month. 
The session starts at 7:30 p.m. 
and all are welcome.  Brenda Desmarais                 Tony Pinheiro        Bruce Hayden 

  SWL    KB1QIN     NI1X 
 

Loren Pimentel N1IQI reported that he took the messages for Carver. Phil McNamara 
N1XTB reported that he took the messages for Bridgewater. Jim Tynan KC1JET checked in and 
copied the messages from home. The next session will be Monday, May 4, 2009. Come to the 
Whitman EOC located at the Central Fire Station (second floor at 7:45 p.m. and participate in the 
informal training session or copy along from home by listening in at 8:00 p.m. on the Norwell 
REPEATER 145.250 MHz (PL 77). 
 

WHITMAN  RACES 
VOLUNTEERS 

 

Shown at the Whitman 
Emergency Operations Center 
(EOC)  following the April 
RADIOGRAM Training are the 
Whitman RACES volunteers. 
 

Jeff Tracy N1SOM was 
Net Control the month. The 
session starts at 8:00 p.m. and 
all are welcome. 
 

 Paul Moss KB1MTW 
reports that the Whitman CERT 
team brought the Whitman 
REHAB Vehicle to a fire in April 
with Paul KB1MTW and Mike      Mike Supple       Jeff  Tracy             Paul Moss    Bill Hayden 
Supple  KB1OEP participating.       KB1OEP             N1SOM                KB1MTW         N1FRE 
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 Club  REPEATER  147. 225 MHz PL 67 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

WHITMAN AMATEUR RADIO CLUB, INC.  
A Non-Profit Corporation Serving the Public in Time of Emergency 

Post Office Box 48 
Pine Street 
Whitman, MA 02382 

Telephone: (781) 447-1655 
ARRL Club #0082 

Club Call Sign: WAINPO 

 

                
EET                  MEETING SCHEDULE 

 
Meetings are held on the first 
 Wednesday of each month  

 

The next  meeting will be held at the 
Whitman Public Library, which is 
located at 100 Webster Street 

in Whitman, Mass. 
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, May 6th  at 6:30 p.m. 

Whitman Public Library 

 

             CLUB OFFICERS 

 
President Paul  N1VTI 

V. President Ron N1PXX 

Secretary Jeff  N1ZZN 

Treasurer Jeff N1SOM 

Director     Barbara    K1MRH 

Director     Paul      KB1MTW 

Director     Roy      KB1CYV 

Director     Bruce NI1X  

______________________________________ 

  Editor                  Bruce            NI1X     

  E-mail articles to:  ni1x@arrl.net 
_________________________________ 

 Web Master         Jeff               N1ZZN 

 Web Site: http://www.wa1npo.org 

 

Whitman Amateur Radio Club, Inc. 

P.O. Box 48      

Whitman, Ma  02382 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


